Rotary Club of Saint Simons Island
Board of Directors Meeting—February 8, 2011
11:30 a.m. at Sea Palms 
Present:  Wally Forsythe,  Bill Warren, John Matthews, Gary Schwartz, Mike Muldowney,  Linda Muir, Brooke Pridmore, Mary Beth Wester, Chad Dixon, Chuck Cansler, Eric Andreae, Ted Wright, Mike Harris, Jennifer Broadus  

Absent:  Page Faulk, Cathey Petkash, Stan Humphries, Myra Albert, Julian Flexer, Allen Berry, Craig Bolint

Announcements by President Wally

· 22 members have still not paid their Q3 dues.
· District Simplified Grant monies have been received and checks are ready for distribution.

· Reminder that the District Conference will be held at the Marriot Augusta Hotel and Suites, Augusta, GA, from 5/13/11 through 5/15/11.  Reservations can be made online at the District 6920 Web Site. 20 Gold Club Points will be awarded for each member registering.

· President Wally will be on vacation from 2/12/11 through 2/21/11. Refer any questions to Mike Muldowney. Brooke Pridmore will handle the 2/15/11 meeting.
· A meeting is scheduled for Feb. 9 at The Hampton Club to plan the King and Prince Golf Scramble to benefit Rotary and Boys and Girls Club in partnership with the Davis Love Foundation and the McGladrey Classic.  Attendees will include President Wally and other SSI Rotary Club leaders, as well as Mark Love, executive director of the Davis Love Foundation, and Scott Reid, tournament director of the McGladrey Classic.  Plans call for inner-city youth to benefit from a scramble tournament at the King  & Prince’s Hampton Club Golf Course.  The tournament is in the planning stages.

Discussion Topics/Action Items
· Minutes of the 1/11/2011 Board meeting were approved on a motion by John Matthews and second by Gary Schwartz.

· Membership Status Report Review: Membership stood at 131 active and 7 honorary members (including adding a new member today as reported below).
· Chad Dixon – Review of Financials including A/R Aging Report:  Chad reported that the Club’s financials are “still looking strong.”  He said the Fall Social was only $118.55 over budget.  His report was approved on a motion by Chad and second by Brooke Pridmore.
· Update on those 90 days or more delinquent in dues payments:  Only two members are delinquent 90 days or more, and those members are working on a plan to get current.
· Millard Allen’s request for a leave of absence through June 30, 2011, was approved on a motion by Gary Schwartz and second by John Matthews.

· Weldon Neal’s application for membership was approved on a motion by Mike Muldowney    

and second by Gary Schwartz.   Weldon is a retired dentist who taught dentistry for 18 years at Emory University.  His sponsor is Bill Warren.
· Mark Podlin’s membership status: His membership was terminated at the Nov. 9, 2010, meeting of the Board of Directors for nonpayment of dues.  Since that time, the Club has received a PayPal payment that brings him up-to-date through December 2010.  Because of that, his status was changed to resigned-in-good-standing on a motion by John Matthews and second by Mike Muldowney.  Mark has been in Canada, and then in Virginia and Tennessee, working on shopping center projects, and will be working in Virginia for at least another year.
· Directory Suggestions and Review: Eric Andreae, who maintains the Club directory, recommended that we do away with the printed and bound version of the directory, relying on the online version only.  Members can refer to the online directory, or print the directory from their home computers.  This will do away with the $15 annual fee members pay for the directory, and will also save money from the Club budget, which subsidizes the cost to members of the printed and bound directory. Board members agreed to this change.  Because it is solely a budget matter, it did not require a Board vote.
· Charity Review – Ted Wright:  Ted presented the list of charitable contributions by the club, showing that local charities affecting children get first priority, and patriotic organizations get second priority, with a variety of organizations, including international ones, getting a lesser priority.  Wright, who heads the three-member Charity Committee, recommended that we continue to follow these guidelines, and the Board agreed.
· Member Mike Harris reiterated his request for Club funding of the Glynn County High School Sailing Program, which has lost funding from the Board of Education.  He requested that our Club sponsor a boat at a cost of $1500.  His request was taken under advisement, and President Wally promised to bring the request up for consideration this spring.
Comments from Directors and President-Elect (time permitting)

· Linda Muir said that two Red Badge Boot Camps have been held and they have gone well.  They are scheduled for the third Tuesday of each month.
· Mary Beth Wester said that Phillip Carlyle, who heads the Veteran’s Walk Project, has proposed sponsoring a hole at the March 19 Wounded Warrior Golf Tournament at a cost of $75.  The matter is a budget decision for Mary Beth and does not require a Board vote. 

Adjourn – 12:30 p.m.

Next Meeting: March 8, 2011, Green Room at Sea Palms Conference Center
Submitted by Bill Warren, Club Secretary
